
Maria Hougan

From: Rodney J. Scheel

Sent: Tuesday, January 18, 2011 1:05 PM

To: Donna Olson

Cc: Maria Hougan; 'Matthew Dregne'; Mike Stacey; Greg Leck

Subject: RE: Questions regarding the VFW request for smoking shed

Attachments: VFW - outdoor Consumption and Annexaton background.pdf
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Mayor,

Yes, the requirements of the smoking ban regulates that an area used for smoking cannot have more than 2
“substantial” walls. The VFW application indicates “The smoking building is of wood frame construction with
windows as per State laws.” Their building is proposed to be 10 feet by 10 feet.

I have worked to uncover annexation information and associated Alcohol Licensing for the VFW using Laserfiche
and found the following:

1. The VFW Property was annexed by ordinance 23-86 in August, 1986. The Council minutes do not
contain any discussion about liquor licenses or the picnic area. (I did not have access to packet material,
but the Clerk’s office may have it available to see if the packet contained any additional background
information.)

2. The VFW Property was rezoned by ordinance 25-86 in September, 1986. The Council minutes do not
contain any discussion about liquor licenses or the picnic area. (I did not have access to packet material,
but the Clerk’s office may have it available to see if the packet contained any additional background
information.)

3. May 24, 1989 – The Common Council renewed a liquor license for the VFW “restricting the serving of
alcohol to inside the building” on a unanimous vote.

4. June 13, 1989 – The Business Affairs Committee requested the City Clerk “amend the ordinances to
allow the VFW the right for patrons to consume alcohol in their picnic area, similar to Viking Lanes.”

5. July 11, 1989 – The Business Affairs Committee recommended “approval of an ordinance to grant an
exception to the VFW so the picnic area may be used for the serving of alcohol beverages.”

6. August 8, 1989 – The Common Council approved an ordinance change under the section for “Licenses
Required for Outdoor Consumption at Class B Premises” with the following language: “The VFW shall be
allowed to permit the consumption of alcoholic beverages outside their building in the picnic area, as an
exception to the requirements of this ordinance.” This language still remains in the current ordinance.

Rodney Scheel
City of Stoughton
Director of Planning & Development

608.873.6619 p
608.873.5519 f

From: Donna Olson
Sent: Friday, January 14, 2011 2:45 PM
To: 'Matthew Dregne'; Rodney J. Scheel
Cc: Maria Hougan
Subject: Questions regarding the VFW request for smoking shed



Good Afternoon Matt and Rodney,
Alder Ross Scovotti stopped by with several questions regarding the VFW request for a outside smoking (I
cannot remember what they are called) smoking area. Planning Commission approved the “building”. The item
now goes to Public Safety to approve the extension of the alcohol license. Ross has questions:

1. MATT -- Does a building or shed that is not attached to the VFW building fall under the extension of the

VFW alcohol license? Because it is not attached to the building is it still part of the premises?

2. RODNEY -- Does it matter, under the smoking ban what the building is built of – if it has walls ? (I’m sure

Planning Commission looked at that – did they not?

Ross has other questions regarding the ability of the VFW to consume alcohol under their picnic pavilion, etc. He
stated something about this approval as a part of their annexation agreement. Do you know anything about that
Rodney?

Public Safety is Wednesday, Jan 19. We should have some of these answers before then.

Matt -- Feel free to call Ross if you would like – 873-6268

Thanks
donna

Serving Together, We Make a Difference

Donna L Olson, Mayor
City of Stoughton
381 E Main Street
Stoughton WI 53589
Office 608 873-6459
dolson@ci.stoughton.wi.us

Page 2 of 2

1/18/2011






















